Mr. John Ballard, Executive Vice President, Safety Federal Savings & Loan Association, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Mr. Ballard:

It was a pleasure to hear from you and to know that you are coming over on December 17th when we play Fort Riley. I hope Jack will be here them also.

I have called Mr. Earl Falkenstien, financial secretary of the Athletic Association, and have asked him to lay aside four tickets for you. I am sure he will have some good seats for you, and you may pick up your tickets at the ticket window when you come to the game. The cost is \$3.00 (75% each), which you may pay when you get the tickets.

I hope to be able to see you after the game.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

P.S. You were no more delighted than we were at the Missouri debacle!

If I had anything to do with the tickets you would certainly have four complimentary tickets, but I have nothing to do with them; hence I can only be the go-between.